
23 April 2019: WhatsApp Message

Hi Arthur, I'm Niel's sister Anke. You

were praying for me ±2,5 years ago.

I had a heart condition whereby my

heart was beating much higher than

normal/safe. It was unsafe to do

many types of exercise due to this

condition, as my heart went into an

arrhythmia when the rate rose

above 170bpm. I was told that I

would need to be on chronic

medication - indefinitely. End of

2018 I however decided that I

wanted to see how my heart

responds without the medication

(the medication slowed down my

heart rate by 20bps, so that my

heart does not work itself into

pre-mature failure). I reduced my

dosage and went for a check up a

month ago, where a EKG, Sonar & 24

hour heart analysis was done. I am

ecstatic and in awe to share the

great news that I no longer have the

heart condition i was diagnosed

with - Doctors cannot explain it and

said to not use the medication again

as my heart is operating at an

optimal pace/rate rhythm by itself.

Thank you for all your prayers,

thank you for being obedient. Please

let me know if there is anything you

ever require prayer for.


